March 27, 2000

Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex, Room 29

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601


RE:  Senate Committee Substitute


        To HB 389 (00 RS BR 1315)

Dear Mr. Dutton:


Sections 1 and 2 have a "zero" fiscal impact.  Section 3 is a proposal to raise the per diem paid to members of the Board of Trustees of the Judicial Form Retirement System. Currently, a member of the Board receives a $75.00 per diem for attending quarterly board meetings. The per diem is paid only if the member is not receiving a salary or other per diem from the State. The proposal is to set the daily compensation in an amount equal to the per diem compensation paid to members of the General Assembly. Inasmuch as the total 1999 per diem paid was $1,425.00, it is believed that the fiscal impact will be negligible. I am unable to determine the fiscal impact, if any, of Section 4.


If you need any additional information, please advise.



Sincerely,



Donna S. Early



Executive Director

/dse

